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November 26, 2018 

 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 

Secretary of Transportation 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

 

We are pleased to collectively submit this letter in support of the Maine Department of 

Transportation’s efforts to secure funding through the U.S. Department of Transportation’s 

Competitive Highway Bridge Program. MaineDOT is seeking $26 million in grant funding that 

would go to aid four critical bridges in southern Maine along I-295. 

 

The I-295 Bridges Project will fully replace four bridges, each of which has been deemed 

structurally deficient.  Two of these bridges are directly part of the I-295 corridor and see an 

annual average daily traffic (AADT) count of 24,000 vehicles.  The other two are interchange 

bridges in two communities in northern Cumberland County, both accessing the interstate 

system.   

 

Maine relies heavily on our tourism industry.  This industry sustains 107,000 jobs in Maine and 

generates nearly $9 billion in sales.  This area of the state serves as the gateway to the rest of 

Maine.  Residents and tourists alike have essentially two high-speed options to access points 

north of Cumberland County.  These are I-95 and I-295.  Should one of these corridors have a 

disruption in traffic flow, such as a closed bridge, the effect on residents, businesses, and all 

Mainers would be detrimental.  Most goods being transported into the state use one of these two 

interstates, and the same with exports leaving Maine.  A closure of one of these four identified 

bridges would create a detour ranging from 12 to 98 miles, causing devastating effects on 

Maine’s economy. 

 

We thank you for your careful review of this application and respectfully request that you 

consider awarding the Maine Department of Transportation and the I-295 Bridges Project this 

grant funding. 

 

 

 



Sincerely, 

                                                   
Catherine Breen             Sara Gideon 

State Senator Speaker of the House 

 

 

                                             
Brownie Carson Janice E. Cooper 

State Senator State Representative 
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Nov. 30, 2018 

Secretary Elaine L. Chao  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

RE: Support for Maine Department of Transportation application for a Competitive Highway 
Bridge Program (CHBP) for Fiscal Year 2018 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

The Maine Forest Products Council (MFPC) is a not-for-profit trade association that has represented 
the diverse needs of Maine’s forest products community since 1961. We speak for logging contractors, 
sawmills, paper mills, biomass energy, facilities, pellet manufacturers, furniture manufacturers, and 
on behalf of more than eight million acres of commercial forestland in Maine. 

Maine’s forest products industry has an $8.5 billion impact on our state’s economy, according to 2016 
research by the University of Maine.  

Safe, reliable transportation is essential not only for our industry, but for the rural communities where 
most of our workers live. That’s why we strongly support Maine’s application to fund projects to re-
place four structurally deficient bridges in the Yarmouth/Freeport area of Cumberland County. These 
bridges are all prioritized for replacement by MaineDOT. 

MFPC strongly supports the I-295 Bridges Project for a number of reasons. The forest products in-
dustry supports 2,130 jobs (direct and indirect) in Cumberland County, so our workers are traveling 
daily over the Merrill Road Interchange Bridge on Merrill (Desert) Road over the I-295 in Freeport; 
the Approach Road Interchange on Routes 125 and 136 over the I-295 in Freeport; the I-295 SB/U.S. 1 
in Yarmouth, and the I-295 NB/U.S. 1 in Yarmouth.  

The project will help us keep moving wood to mills and sending our products to markets. Access to I-
295, which leads to I-95, is essential since we grow wood within a one-day drive of 70 million of peo-
ple. So it’s vital that these bridges safely support heavy trucks as well as passenger vehicles.   

In short, these bridges connect people to their jobs, the services they need, the schools they attend, the 
markets for their products and even the food they eat. The also connect our industry to forests, manu-
facturing facilities and markets. That’s why our state and our industry asks your support for 
MaineDOT’s grant application for a Competitive Highway Bridge Program (CHBP). 

Thank you for your consideration.  

Sincerely, 

 
Patrick Strauch, Executive Director 


	Governor
	Local Legislators
	Freeport
	Yarmouth Letter

